

National Postal Mail Handlers Union

Paul V. Hogrogian National President Michael J. Hora
National Secretary-Treasurer

June Harris Vice President Central Region John A. Gibson Vice President Eastern Region David E. Wilkin Vice President Northeastern Region Lawrence B. Sapp Vice President Southern Region Don J. Sneesby Vice President Western Region

February 1, 2022

To: Local Presidents

Regional Directors/Representatives

National Executive Board

Fr: Charles R. Manago CPM

Contract Administration Representative

Re: <u>Postal Service discontinues Safety Ambassador Program removing all related materials from</u>

circulation effective immediately.

Dear Sisters and Brothers:

Please find enclosed a copy of the above-referenced document from the Postal Service regarding its plans to discontinue the Safety Ambassador Program removing all related materials from circulation effective immediately.

According to the Postal Service, the intent of this program was to create a standardized safety captain program based on the programs being used in some locations at the time. Prior to nationwide implementation of the program, the Postal Service met with several of the employee organizations and made the decision to revise the Safety Ambassador Program based on feedback received during these discussions.

However, publication of any such revisions was deferred due to the ongoing discussions with the employee organizations.

Since that time, and based on further discussions with employee organizations, the Postal Service has determined that the Safety Ambassador Program will be discontinued. All related materials will be removed from circulation effective immediately.

Please disseminate this information, as you deem appropriate and should you have any questions, or comments and/or suggestions regarding the above, please contact this office or forward your responses to the Contract Administration Department.



Cc: Paul V. Hogrogian, National President
Michael J. Hora, National Secretary-Treasurer
Teresa L. Harmon, Manager Contract Administration

LABOR RELATIONS



January 31, 2022

Mr. Paul V. Hogrogian National President, AFL-CIO National Postal Mail Handlers Union 815 16th Street, NW, Suite 5100 Washington, DC 20006-4101

FAXED

Dear Mr. Hogrogian:

This is in reference to our October 12, 2017, Article 19 notification advising of the Postal Services' proposal to establish a formalized program to use safety captains. The program was entitled, the Safety Ambassador Program. The intent of this program was to create a standardized safety captain program based on the programs being used in some locations at the time.

Prior to nationwide implementation of the program, the Postal Service met with several of the employee organizations and made the decision to revise the Safety Ambassador Program based on feedback received during these discussions. However, publication of any such revisions was deferred due to the ongoing discussions with the employee organizations.

Since that time, and based upon further discussions with our employee organizations, the Postal Service has determined that the Safety Ambassador Program will be discontinued. All related materials will be removed from circulation effective immediately.

Sincerely.

David E. Mills Director

Labor Relations Policies and Programs

476 L'ENFANT PLAZA 8W WASHINGTON DC 20260-4101 WWW.UEPS.COM